Special Olympics returns to Acalanes after two-year hiatus



Photo Jon Kingdon

By Jon Kingdon

It was 11 years ago that the Special Olympics began what was to be an annual event at

Acalanes High School. It was something that was always looked forward to with great anticipation but for last two years, it was just another victim of the coronavirus. So,

when the official announcement was made that the Special Olympics was to restart last Friday, April 22, the news was met with both relief and excitement.

An event like this does not come together overnight. "We started setting up in October and began meeting in January to make sure that everything was flowing," Program Coordinator Sheri Roberts said. "With the kids not being able to go to school or anywhere the last two years, they're very excited to be here today and it's exciting for me as well."

There is still a carryover to what went on with the virus in that there were only 28 classes represented whereas there had been at least 54 classes in the past. "With so many bus companies having gone out of business, getting enough buses was an issue and a number of the teachers were really tired from all that they had gone through."

There were over 300 special ed students participating in the events, over 200 general ed students in the stands cheering them on and 111 Acalanes students volunteering, mostly from Kat Bautista's Leadership class helping out in any way they could.

After the opening parade, the athletes had the opportunity to participate in the 50meter, 100-meter and mile runs, the standing long jump, the softball throw and the turbo javelin.

Introducing all of the classes was ABC News Anchor Dan Ashley. "I was asked to be the Master of Ceremonies along with singing the National Anthem," Ashley said. "I don't usually sing at 10 in the morning so it's going to be interesting. (He gave a great rendition). I've always supported the Special Olympics and have done so many times over the years. It's a beautiful organization and events like this are just wonderful and whenever I have a chance to support it, I'm happy to do it."

For Natalie Chargin, a speech therapist at Acalanes, it was her first time at the event and she saw how excited her students got just waiting for the day to arrive. "I watched videos with them in preparing them for this event and I became really excited as well," Chagrin said. "It's such an amazing day with everyone smiling and engaging together. This community with the staff and students is iust wonderful."

Acalanes senior Emily Starn, one of the student volunteers, had more personal reasons for her involvement with the program: "My brother has Asperger's Syndrome so I've always been involved with this type of work. I love volunteering for the Special Olympics, and it means a lot for me to be here."

Chris Clark, Acalanes' athletic trainer, always makes himself available to oversee the athletes. "If they are brought to the medical area, I make sure that they have all their medications and medical information to appropriately address whatever might be going on," Clark said. "We're ready to take care of anything but ideally, all we will have to treat are the various bruises that can be treated with band-aids."

Chevron has been a big donor for Special Olympics and Mary Francis was their representative on the field: "We've been long sponsors of the Special Olympics organization and really support their mission, allowing everyone to celebrate their unique abilities and the acceptance of it. This program is more than about sports. It's a valuable education experience that unifies students of all abilities and encourages acceptance and respect."

Sheri Roberts spoke for more than just the Olympics when she concluded: "This is a big event that hopefully is kicking off a whole new era of getting back to normal."

Lamorinda RFC U14s win Rugby NorCal End of Year Tournament



Photo provided

Submitted by Andrea Parrott

The Lamo U14s ended their season in style at the Rugby NorCal End of Year tournament at Bartholomew Sports Park in Elk Grove last Saturday. The Rodents eased through the playoffs, beating Elk Grove, the hosts and Danville, before encountering a very strong local team, Kaji in the final. After a bruising 30 mins, and a fatal missed kick, Lamo overcame Kaji 14-12 to

Daniel Dunne (inside center) scored two tries. Thomas Parrott (flyhalf) kicked both conversions.

The U14s were coached by Henk Van Niekerk, Steve Miller, Nathan Rundell, Patrick Dunne, Robbie Haskings, Ray Lehner and Andrew Parrott.

Back row, from right: Zaire Palmer, Ryan Crane, Eli Levenfeld, Adam Shedd, Danny Dunne, Cole Haraburda, Josh Haskings, OC Lehner (C), Bryce Birdsong, Ethan Kong; middle row: Sam Kennedy, Sebby Strittmater, Xander Hagen, Max Mitchell, Kayden Prak-Perry, Thomas Parrott (C), Will Miller, Alastor Friend, Billy Ellis; front: Jeremy Rundell

Lamorinda Water Polo Club celebrates its recruited student athletes



Photo Shirley DeFrancisci

Submitted by Andra Berkman

Lamorinda Water Polo Club hosted its College Commitment Celebration on Wednesday, April 13 at Miramonte High School to celebrate its 2022 graduates who have committed to play collegiate water polo. At the celebration, the club recognized the following outstanding athletes for their excellence and dedication to water polo and academics: top row, from left: Kim Everist, LAMO Director of Girls and 16U Girls Head Coach; Lindsey Lucas (Orinda),

Princeton University; Anna Painter (Lafayette), Villanova University; Ally Smith (Orinda), UC Davis; Grace Clark (Orinda), Claremont McKenna College; Shannon Murphy (Orinda), San Diego State University; Maggie Hawkins (Lafayette), Stanford University; Guy Baker, LAMO Executive Director and 18U Girls Head Coach; bottom row: James Lathrop, LAMO Boys Director and 18U Boys Head Coach; Owen Van Stralen (Orinda), Santa Clara University; Will Stryker (Lafayette), UC Davis; and Donovan Davidson (Orinda), Claremont McKenna College.

Karate & Fitness USA Tournament Results



Team members from Lamorinda: Hazemach, Amaliya, Sophia, Wayne, Ethan, Chloe, Miles, Adeeb, Ammar, Paroma, Andrew and Rayan

Submitted by Thomas Westernoff

At the 2022 Ozawa Cup International Karate Tournament in Las Vegas, Nev., 12 Karate & Fitness USA members competed against athletes from all over the world and returned home with 19 medals: six gold, seven silver and six bronze.

Chloe and Miles Paras return home with all gold medals: Chloe with three gold medals in Kata (forms), Kumite (sparring) and Kobudo (weapons) and Miles with two gold medals in Kata and Kumite.

Chloe and Miles Paras

